At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 15th of October 2012

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman








Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Chief of Police Michael Clancy led the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

3. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Deleted # 9  PALMERONE SUBDIVISION:  Resolution of the Town Board Determining Default with Respect to the Completion of the Landscaping Improvements
Add-On # 9  VETERANS Day Celebration to be held on November 12, 2012.

4. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda. 

5. (7:00 p.m.)  PUBLIC HEARING:  Proposed Local Law—Regulation of Adult or Sexually Oriented Businesses
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said legal notice of this public hearing has been on the Town’s website since September 28, 2012, it was posted in the lobby of Town Hall since October 2, 2012, advertised in the Sentinel on October 2, 2012 and advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on October 3, 2012. 

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Michelle Conero, a professional stenographer, produced a transcript of this public hearing. (located in files) 
MOTION was made at 7:26 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
6. POLICE DEPARTMENT:  NYCOMCO Contract Renewal

Supervisor Booth said this contract is to renew the existing contract with NYCOMCO. The current contract expires December 31, 2012. 
Michael Clancy, the Chief of Police, came before the Town Board. He said the Town of Newburgh has a five year contract with NYCOMCO that expired on December 31, 2011. The contract was extended for one year with the same monthly payments. The contract for 2013 is a five year lease with the  
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payments remaining the same. The mobile radios used in the Police cars will remain the same and the equipment in the communication room will be replaced with new radios. The Communication Room equipment has a seven year lease. 
Chief Clancy said Orange County is starting a Capital Project that will cost between 20 and 25 million dollars to change the county wide radio system which will enable the police, fire, highway and ambulance departments to communicate better. The life span on the 800 systems that are currently being used is coming to an end. The county wants to change the system to a 700 system. This project is estimated to take three to six years.  

Mr. Taylor said the contract the County provides states that NYCOMCO will take back the equipment they are leasing to the Town and they will prorate the lease payments for the adjustment.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to renew the 2013 NYCOMCO Contract with the Police Department. The monthly cost of $9,034.00 will remain the same. The seven year contract is at a rate of $3,886.00 per month and the five year contract is at a rate of $5,148.00 per month. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7. HICKORY SHADOW II SUBDIVISION:

A. Resolution of Town Board Determining Default with respect to the Completion of the Roads, Drainage, Stormwater Management Facilities

Mr. Osborne said the Hickory Shadow II sub-division is located off of Lattintown Road in the vicinity of Merritt Lane. There is erosion on the binder course on the roads. The Town wants to insure that they do not loose the investment that is in place and will put a top course on the roads in order for them to meet Town standards so they can become Town roads.   

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution Determining Default and Authorizing Call of Performance Bond: Hickory Shadow Subdivision Road and Drainage Improvements. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Resolution of Town Board Determining Default with Respect to the Completion of the Landscaping Improvements

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Determining Default and Authorizing Call of Performance Bond: Hickory Shadow Subdivision Phase 1 Landscaping Improvements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. ROCKY HEIGHTS III SUBDIVISION:

A. Resolution of Town Board Determining Default with Respect to the Completion of the Roads, Drainage, Stormwater Management Facilities

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Determining Default and Authorizing Call of Performance Bond: Rocky Heights III Subdivision Road and Drainage Improvements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     OCTOBER 15, 2012     PAGE 3

B. Resolution of the Town Board Determining Default with Respect to the Completion of the Landscaping Improvements

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Determining Default and Authorizing Call of Performance Bond: Hickory Shadow Subdivision Phase 2 Landscaping Improvements
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
      Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                   Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution Determining Default and Authorizing Call of Performance Bond: Rocky Heights III Subdivision Landscaping Improvements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. PALMERONE SUBDIVISION:  Resolution of the Town Board Determining Default with Respect to the Completion of the Landscaping Improvements

This item was deleted from this agenda.
Mr. Cosman, the original owner of Palmerone Subdivision, said if he can assist the Town in anyway to please contact him.  

9.
(Add-On) VETERANS Day Celebration to be held on November 12, 2012.


Councilwoman Greene said the American Legion Post 1420 has sent a letter requesting the use of Town Hall property on November 12th for their Veterans Day Celebration. The Federal Government is celebrating Veterans Day on November 12th this year instead of November 11th. Post 1420 is going to file suit. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to allow American Legion Post 1420 to use Town Hall to celebrate Veterans Day on Monday, November 12th.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said 11/11/11 (the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh month) has a very special meaning. It is to commemorate the end of World War I. Mrs. Greene is not in favor of changing the date. She said it is an individual decision as to whether one decides to go to church or to celebrate Veterans Day at Town Hall. The change breaks the tradition of honoring all Veterans on Veterans Day. World War 1 was the war that was supposed to end all future wars. Arlington Cemetery is celebrating Veterans Day on 11/11/12 as well as other Veteran’s Post, which celebrate on 11/11/12.                    Mrs. Greene said she spoke to the Commander of the American Legion for Post 1420 at the Chadwick Lake Flag Burning Celebration, in regard to her objection.
Supervisor Booth said the Town does not set the date for Veterans Day the American Legion does.  
Councilman Woolsey said the Town has always vowed to do what the Veterans wanted regarding Veterans Day, Memorial Day or anything that has to do with the Veterans. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 1no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. GARDNERTOWN COMMONS RESIDENTIAL SITE PLAN:  Resolution of the Town Board Determining Default with Respect to Off-Site Improvements, Stormwater Management Facilities and Landscaping

Mr. Taylor said the Town of Newburgh received notices from Orange County Trust Company stating that they have elected to terminate the Letters of Credit that were delivered to the Town in 2010 for the above mentioned. Mr. Taylor said he has spoken with the attorney for Orange County Trust last week to advise him that the Town would drop the letters of credit if they did not send their notices of renewal. It is likely that the letters of credit will be resent. The question was 
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asked if the Town Board would consider the letters of credit to laps and collect them when the building certificate is issued. 

Supervisor Booth asked when the letters of credit expire. 

Mr. Taylor said they expire on November 4, 2012.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to revoke the following letters if they are not extended: 

:



Letter of Credit




Amount


Performance Security # 307 

Off-site storm drainage, water & sewer improvements
$81,311.00

Performance Security # 308

Landscaping security





120,992.00

Performance Security # 309

On-site drainage improvements &

stormwater management facilities



190,510.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. RESOLUTION:  Supporting Request to Restrict Intersection of Old South Plank Road with NYS Route 52 to Right Turn In Only

Supervisor Booth said the Town has received a letter from the New York State Department of Transportation in regards to the request for the modification of Route 52 / South Plank Road and Old South Plank Road. NYSDOT requires that the Town pass the following resolution:

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a Resolution of Support of Town Board for Request to New York State Department of Transportation to Restrict Intersection of Old South Plank Road with NYS Route 52 to Right Turn in Only So That There Will Be No Exit From Old South Plank Road Onto NYS Route 52. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said this is being done as a safety factor for the residents of Orange Lake and anyone who travels Route 52. There are already signs for no left hand turns going east on Route 52 and Old South Plank Road and no turns going north coming out of Old South Plank Road. This resolution is the last thing that needs to be done to keep the public safe. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. RECREATION:  Chadwick Lake Pavilion Request

Supervisor Booth said St. Luke’s Cornwall Health System Foundation sent a letter requesting the use of large pavilion at Chadwick Lake Park for their 5th Anniversary Celebration of Center for Joint Replacement at no charge.

Councilman Woolsey said this is also the Town’s hospital and he honors the request for this donation.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 11, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation to allow St. Luke’s Cornwall Hospital to use the large pavilion at Chadwick Lake Park for their 5th Anniversary Celebration of the Center for Joint Replacement that will be held on Saturday, October 27th . The $200.00 pavilion rental fee will be waived. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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13. SET PUBLIC HEARING DATE  for 2013 Budget

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Calling Public Hearing on Preliminary 2013 Town of Newburgh Budget on November 5, 2012 @ 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh will send out over 5,000 cards notifying all Consolidated Water, Lighting District, Cox Drainage, Greenshire Way Road and all Sewer District customers and property owners for the Special Districts. He will then bring this matter back to the Town Board to set a public hearing date for the 2013 Special Districts Budget.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
14. PROCLAMATION:  2012 Halloween Curfew

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Proclamation for the 2012 Halloween Curfew. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
(See attached)

DISCUSSION: Town Clerk Zarutskie said this information will be posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
15. ANNOUNCEMENTS
Councilwoman Greene said the Cronomer Valley Ladies Auxiliary will host its annual Election Day Dinner on November 6th. The event will start at 5:00 p.m. and end at 7:30 p.m.
Town Clerk Zarutskie reminded everyone that the Audit Workshop Meeting scheduled for October 31st has been changed to Wednesday October 24th at
7:00 p.m.

16. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Abraham Garcia, Fleetwood Park, asked the following:

· For the Town to install speed bumps or lowering the speed limit in his area. 
· Asked the Town Supervisor if he received the petition he submitted regarding this matter. 
· To have Park Wood Lane repaved. 
· To talk to the Chief of Police about advising his Police Officers to keep informants names confidential.

Supervisor Booth said he did receive the petition and the Department of Transportation is the only one who has the authority to lower the speed limits. The Town will see if the speed bumps can be installed in that area. 

Larry Cosman, Middlehope, complemented the Town of Newburgh’s website. He does have concerns with the amount of time it takes for all of the Town Boards minutes to be posted on the website and asked to have the agendas posted further in advance.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said all of the Boards strive to put the minutes and agendas on the website as soon as it is possible.
Mr. Cosmon said there is an extremely sharp turn where the 1800’s cemetery located at the corner of Lockwood Lane and Lattintown Road. Cars cannot make the turn without going on the other side of the road. The stone wall that is located around the cemetery is occasionally hit by cars causing damage to the wall. Mr. Cosmon asked what liability he faces if he tries to secure the wall. 

Supervisor Booth said it is not an easy solution to take the turn out of the road. Mr. Booth said he will talk to the Highway Supervisor for suggestions. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.    
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17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:17 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

